

From: [Chris Hotson](#)
To: [Michael J Byron](#)
Cc: [Panayi, Damian](#); [Anneli Jokela](#); [Meaghan MacIntyre-Newell](#)
Subject: RE: Nighthawk Gold - Damoti ICRP
Date: June 25, 2020 3:29:12 PM

Hello Mike,

As per the Boards' Advisory distributed through the LWBs' Online Review System on March 19th (that can also be found on the Boards' websites [here](#)), *"Any Parties requiring an extension to a comment, response, or submission deadline, should submit a request in writing."*

In response to your request RE the Interim Closure and Reclamation Plan (ICRP) Version 3.3 in the email below, please consider this email as formal approval for an extension to the submission date for the ICRP until July 3, 2020.

Kind regards,

Chris Hotson

Acting Executive Director, Wek'èezhii Land and Water Board
Regulatory Manager, Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board
7th Floor, 4922 48th St. | PO Box 2130 | Yellowknife, NT | Canada | X1A 2P6
ph 867.766.7459 | cell 867-445-3396 | fax 867.873.6610
chotson@mvlwb.com | www.mvlwb.com

Please note: All correspondence to the Board, including emails, letters, faxes, and attachments are public documents and may be posted to the Public Registry.



From: Michael J Byron <mbyron@nighthawkgold.com>
Sent: June 25, 2020 2:44 PM
To: Chris Hotson <chotson@mvlwb.com>
Cc: Panayi, Damian <Damian_Panayi@golder.com>
Subject: Nighthawk Gold - Damoti ICRP

Chris,

Thank you again for your time earlier this week to provide us with direction on submission of the Damoti ICRP version 3.3. We are working now to incorporate the feedback we received during our call, and some helpful input from ECCC and GNWT-ENR. The document is due to the WLWB on Monday 29 June, but we would like to request an extension to Friday 3 July so that our team has time to fully incorporate these edits and complete final review. The issues around Covid-19 have made it difficult to be able to move things forward as quickly as we would have liked or were able to

do prior to Covid. We feel this additional time will allow us to better deal with some of the Covid related delays and would result in an improved document and will facilitate the review process.

Please let me know if you have any concerns about this change.

Thanks,
Mike

Michael Byron, PhD, PGeo
President & CEO, Director
Nighthawk Gold Corp
647-794-4359